

BMBA BOARD MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 13, 2017

ATTENDANCE: Kathy Bogosian, Dick Cuff, Charlie Scott, Susan Davis, Scott Zelov, Bobbie McElroy, Eric Persson, Maureen Hennessey, Sue Graham, Mike Inskeep, Karen Barton and Donna Hudak

The meeting was called to order by Kathy Bogosian and the following items discussed:

- There is \$29,776.69 in the BMBA general fund and \$20,505.01 in the Bryn Mawr Day account.
- The Daisy Troop is working with Bryn Mawr Beautiful to plant the flowers donated by Gibbon's Landscaping.
- Scott Zelov informed us that property/business owners have 24 hours to clear snow from their sidewalk. Clear paths to the corner are the responsibility of the property at the corner. Suburban Hardware store is closing. The Tin Lizard Brew Pub is open in the evenings. The Farmer's Market is beginning their 8th season. Twilight Concert Series is starting their 11th season.
- Bryn Mawr Beautiful is in need of volunteers for planting and watering. We proposed to donate \$2500 for planting and it was approved.
- Sue Graham reported that the Bryn Mawr Day website is up and running with vendors and sponsorships listed. Weekly email blasts have been generated on the BMBA new website, BrynMawr19010.com. There are at least 280 email addresses currently on the list which includes members, businesses and consumers. We are currently on Facebook and plan to expand to Twitter and Instagram. Kathy reported that new pictures have been taken of Bryn Mawr by a Camera Shop employee and should be uploaded to the website next week. There is also a private group on Facebook that members can join and post messages. Dick Cuff reiterated that this website can be used as a place to list what businesses are in and who is out.
- Bobbie reported that Rev. Alex is willing to do clean-up in Bryn Mawr (pulling weeds and cleaning street gutters). All agreed that we can schedule him for the middle of June when the schools are out.
- All agreed that Bob Crawford should be scheduled for sidewalk cleaning at his next available date.
- Trash cans and recyclable cans need to be replaced around town and Eric will follow up on the status of this.

- Eric reported that parking signs are on tract to be replaced, maybe by the Fall.
- Kathy reported that we should be having 4 Membership meetings per year. We would like the next one to be mid June. Some ideas for where to have the meeting were Ludington Library and The New Leaf Club. Kathy asked that everyone think about a topic to be discussed and get back to her.
- Our next board meeting will be on May 11, 2017 at 8:30am.